
Confirmed  

Newcastle Blood Centre User Group 
Meeting at 

Lecture Theatre, Newcastle National Blood Centre  

Thursday 28th June 2012.    

Present: 
Chris Elliott (CE) - Chair 
Yvonne Scott (YS) 
Karen Simblet (KS) 
Val Baxter (VB) 
Cheryl Kempton (CK) 
Martin Maley (MM) 
Joanne Lawson (JL) 
Nicola Main (NM) 
Alison McPherson (AMc) 
Susan Moutrey (SM) 
Jayne Scarth-Brown (JS) 
Robin Coupe (RC) 
Janice Robertson (JR)       

Apologies:  
Anne Duncan (AD)   
Jill Caulfield (JC) 
Denise Watson (DW) 
Hazel Tinegate (HT) 
Karen Ward (KW) 
Dave Lander (DL)    

1.   

2.       

3.      

4.   

5.        

CE welcomed the group.  

Presentation 
RCI - Molecular  RBC typing 
Presented by Martin Maley 

RBC DNA typing.pdf 

Minutes of previous meeting  02.02.12 
Minutes confirmed.  Can be posted onto website. 
Matters arising 
IT issues - CE took to Blood Consultative Commission  MHRA reviewing. 
MBFFP issued on named patient basis  Customer Services not aware of this, 
seems to be historic to North East hospitals only.   

NHSBT Departmental Update 
No update   

Customer Service Update 

Report for NBCUG 
280612.pdf 

RC to invite to project manager of SPICE project to speak at November meeting. 
RC to look into potassium levels of washed red cells at day 14.            

JR              

RC 
RC 



 
6.     

7.              

8.               

9.    

10.      

11.        

12.        

Trust / Hospital Reports 

reports.pdf 

Regional audits 

 
Wrong Blood in Tube.   

      44 cases to date 
50% errors from medical staff 
83% staff involved have up to date training and competency 
Data collection closes end of July 

 

Repeat survey of Transfer of Blood with Patient.   
48 cases transferred in 
33 cases transferred out 
Data collection closes 3rd July 2012 

 

Where do platelets go? 
Thank you for 1st round of data collection 
2nd round of data collection ends 5th July 
355 number of cases entered to date   

Education days / Events 

 

Too Much To Lose  
17 places still available, programme finalised. 

Programme.pdf 

 

Pre-Assessment Nurses 
Survey sent via TPs to all Pre-Assessment nurses to gain their thoughts / 
ideas for a study day  closing date for returns end of July. 

 

Quality Audit Training Workshop 
Original event was well evaluated and the RTT is considering a further event 
in early 2013. 
Feedback in response to this suggestion shows there is demand within the 
region for an event very similar to the first.  

NBTC Lab managers representative 
Karen Ward unable to attend next meeting, Cheryl Kempton to attend in her place.  
Will be discussing Transfer of blood policy.  

MHRA Blood Consultative Committee 

Report from March 
2012  Blood Consultative Committee.doc

 

Notes BCC March 
2012.doc  

Regional Special Requirements Notification Procedure 

Shared care form 
EoE 05.2011.doc 

Group agreed single form a good idea but would prefer a simplified version.  YS to 
amend.  

AOB 
RC.  Compatibility guidelines due to be released Sept / Oct 2012. 
KS.  Positive feedback from MHRA inspection in February, 6 others and 5 comments 
        EFI inspection in October 
        Hospital services training to include effect of late delivery on hospital services  
        and patients following late delivery of components. 
JL.   Will CMV- units issued when not requested be charged, RC confirmed they                                                        

YS          



         
13.   

        would not be. 
YS.  Changes in washed units.  RC stated no technical changes have been made  
        and requested details to be forwarded to him. 
MM. SPICE.  YS involved in pilot, time scales have slipped. Paper reports to 
         continue until electronic reporting sorted out. 

                
SP ICE v11.pdf 

Date and time of next meetings 
1pm Tuesday 9th October 2012. 
Lecture Theatre, Newcastle Blood Centre.   

   


